Anyone for Tennis?

Kilham and Rudston each have Tennis Clubs and both are looking for more players!

We play in a friendly, local league as well as socially.

Kilham has 2 Men's teams and 1 Mixed team.

Rudston has 2 Men's teams, 1 Mixed team, 1 Ladies' team and year-round social tennis.

The teams range from Division 7 right up to Division 2 – so a wide spread of abilities is needed!

Don't worry if you haven't played for ages – it's like riding a bike - and some pre-season coaching may be available.

The emphasis in the lower divisions is on taking part and having fun – it's a bit more serious as you play in the higher leagues! But you don't have to play matches – there's plenty of social tennis for everyone.

This year, league matches start week commencing 29 April 2019 and go through until August.

Club membership/match fees are very reasonable - tennis is a very sociable and affordable sport in Kilham and Rudston!

If you're interested in finding out more, please contact:

Kilham: Alastair Scruton (07966 175429) or lan Pick (07702 814950)

Rudston: Jo Frend (07778 059571) or Liz Sellers (07894

202806) or Jane Crossley (01262 420462)



Edition #366 April 2019 BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

THIS MONTHS NEWSLETTER IS SPONSORED BY: ROBERT LINDEY LTD

1ST APRIL - APRIL FOOLS' DAY

On April Fools' Day it is acceptable – even encouraged! – to play tricks and practical jokes on people. Even newspapers, TV and radio shows often feature fake stories to try and trick people. Any practical jokes must be played before midday and if you catch someone out, you must shout 'April Fools'! After noon, 'the joke is on you'.

21ST APRIL - EASTER DAY

By ecclesiastical rules, which fixes the date of the equinox to March 21, the earliest possible date for Easter is March 22 and the latest possible is April 25. There are 35 dates on which Easter can take place. There won't be another one as early as Easter Sunday 2016 (March 27,) until 2035 (March 25, 2035).

23RD APRIL - ST GEORGE'S DAY

St George is the patron Saint of England. There is a legend that he bravely killed a dragon! The Cross of Saint George is red on a white background and is the national flag of England.

- In 1222 the Council of Oxford declared April 23rd to be St George's Day
- It was not until 1348 that St George became the Patron Saint of England
- In 1415, St George's Day was declared a national feast day and holiday in England
- However, after the union with Scotland at the end of the 18th Century, the tradition diminished and since has not been widely acknowledged and is no longer a national holiday
- Traditional customs were to fly the St George's flag and wear a red rose in one's lapel
- The hymn 'Jerusalem' was also sung on the 23rd April, or the nearest Sunday to that date, in churches across the nation

The 23 April 1616 was also the date of the death of the English playwright William Shakespeare. UNESCO marked this historic date by declaring it the International Day of the Book.

ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 07734 467174

APRIL CHURCH SERVICES

7th 11am Morning Worship

Holy Communion at FORDON

14th 10am United Palm Sunday Holy

Communion.

Please meet at the Anvil Arms, Wold Newton, at 9.50am to follow William or Spike, the donkey, up to church. Those who don't wish to walk can go straight to the church

21st 11am

3pm

EASTER DAY Holy Communion.

Please join us to celebrate the resurrection of our Lord

28th 10am

United Holy Communion at Carnaby

Services in Holy Week

Tuesday 10.00am Holy Week Holy Communion.

Wednesday 7.00pm Service of Compline at Wold

Newton

Maundy Thursday 7.00pm Holy Communion & Footwashing

at Grindale.

Good Friday 7.00pm Meditation at the cross.

PRAYER & PRAISE

is held each Monday morning (excl. April 22nd) from 9am - 9.30am in the church. There will be a service of Holy Communion or Morning Prayer each Tuesday (excl. 23rd April) at 10am

ADVANCE NOTICE

On Monday 6th May (Bank Holiday Monday) there will be a 'Coffee & Cake Time'

at St James, Fordon, from 10.00am until 4.00pm. This is our main fundraiser for the year for St James, so please come and share some tea & delicious cakes & fantastic fellowship.

History group

The History Group, at the March meeting, were presented with a unique look back in time to WWI. Lest We Forget was a talk presented by Clive and Kath Richardson. There were true stories and extracts from soldiers letters, but they also spoke about the lesser known facts of the war, and there were many, among them Spy mania, the Devils Porridge and the 85 year old message in a bottle. Did you know that jelly babies were first sold as Peace Babies and that to this day each colour bears a different meaning and a secret symbol?

Our next and last meeting of this season is on Thursday 18th April at 7-30 pm in the village hall. The speaker is Jonathon Botham and he relates how, through hardship and endurance, Elizabeth Botham started and built up her bakery and café business in and around Whitby.

We have a guided tour of Sledmere House arranged for Wednesday 1st May. Anyone wishing to go please contact the secretary, Bruce Beswick, on 01262 401147, before 18th April.

WORDSEARCH

L	Ι	D	0	F	F	Α	D	Α	G	5	U	Α	F	Н
S	0	У	S	٧	X	Χ	Н	С	Н	Р	Р	Α	W	Μ
Ν	У	D	Α	X	Р	Т	٧	Α	R	R	W	F	У	Η
Ν	Ι	Ν	Ι	D	٧	G	K	Α	Ι	Ι	Р	Т	G	X
R	٧	Р	2	Μ	Ι	Ε	D	L	L	2	L	У	F	F
У	У	Z	Т	J	S	L	Т	0	Х	G	0	Ι	В	У
В	W	R	G	Р	В	Ν	0	Η	Ν	5	0	Α	G	G
Р	J	K	Ε	G	J	U	Н	Н	K	K	F	Т	С	Н
Q	L	Α	0	Ι	W	5	Н	F	Ε	У	Ε	5	R	Р
Ε	R	Т	R	G	0	С	5	S	0	R	С	У	Ε	Α
Ε	L	U	G	L	R	Α	K	Ε	G	G	Ε	M	Τ	2
Н	Q	Q	Ε	U	В	F	Ι	0	0	С	L	U	5	С
L	F	0	Н	Q	K	Χ	Х	0	Α	Α	D	Н	Α	L
K	С	С	S	Ι	M	Ν	Ε	L	Р	K	J	F	Е	F
G	Ι	С	Κ	7	J	У	Κ	F	Ι	٧	0	5	M	Z

APRIL
BUNNY
CHURCH
CROSS
DAFFODIL
DONKEY
EASTER
EGG
FOOL
HOLIDAY
PALM
SAINTGEORGE
SHAKESPEARE
SIMNEL
SPRING

Burton Fleming Parish Council News

Defibrillator

The Parish Council are pleased to announce that they have been successful with their application to the Lissett Community Wind Farm Fund for the remaining funds required to install a defibrillator within the village. The project will now move ahead, with the defibrillator being installed inside the telephone kiosk over the coming weeks. Once installed the Parish Council will host a training seminar to allow interested residents to familiarize themselves with the equipment so that they are confident with what to do in an emergency situation. Further details will be published in due course.

Next Parish Meeting

The Annual Parish Council meeting (including the Annual Parish Meeting) is to be held on 7 May 2019 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

This meeting is the AGM of the Parish Council and the Election of Officers will take place at this meeting. This will be followed by the opportunity for members of the public to put forward any concerns or requests to the Parish Council regarding the village for the coming year. Parish Council Meeting No 1 - 2019/20 will follow on from the Annual Parish Meeting on the same evening, 7 May 2019.

Notice of roadworks on Argham Lane, Bartindale Road, Hunmanby Road and Little Argham Road

ERYC are due to commence on the annual surface dressing programme on 8th April. The above local sites will be dressed as part of this programme. As the works are weather dependent the exact dates are unknown. However, work at each site will be for a short duration, with all works completed by September 2019.

Polite Notice

There has been an increase in the amount of garden waste and other such rubbish being dumped on grass verges and under hedge bottoms around the village. This is making the village look unsightly. Please help to keep our village tidy by being mindful as to the disposal of waste.

If anyone is interested in sponsoring the Newsletter for one month at a cost of £26 please contact

Jennifer Hobson Tel 07542874957

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957, Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk

Landline: 01723 890084

Dear Friends,

I went on a Good Friday walk of witness a few years ago. While we handed out hot cross buns to slightly bemused passers-by, we sang songs, led by a band from the local free church. These were songs of resurrection, of rejoicing, of the redemptive power of the resurrected Christ. The wooden cross, being carried at the front of the procession seemed rather lonely and out of place.

Do we sometimes race over the reflection of Holy Week and the pain of Good Friday, in order to reach the joy of Easter Day? And by doing this, do we deny the pain? Are we really staying with the faith?

There are many church-run foodbanks, like so many others not church-run, which stay with people through their pain. The volunteers help and hold people through their hunger, pain and difficulties. The churches, where the foodbanks are based, have gained in membership, with volunteers and foodbank clients coming to learn more about our faith, a faith that stays with people through their pain, and allows people to catch the infectious hope that there is Christ.

I pray that we will all deepen our confidence in Christ, as we journey through the last part of Lent and Holy Week to the pain of the cross and the glory of the Resurrection. May it allow us to stay with the suffering of the world with irrepressible hope, and may it inspire our imaginations so we share in a thousand different ways the good news of Jesus, risen and alive.

Happy Easter

Love & blessings,

Revd Barbara

PS. Please try to join us at some of our Easter services.

Do come along to
Pop-Ins on Mondays
(except Bank Holidays) at
9.30 -11.00am for a Chat
and a Cuppa and
to meet
old and new friends

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting will be held in St Cuthbert's Church at 7pm on Tuesday 2nd April.
This meeting is open to all villagers, to hear about their local Church, what's happening there and to elect the officers for the coming years.
Do come along, there will be tea & cake as well.

VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS APR 2019

MARCH 2019 LOTTERY WINNERS

Susan Wainwright £25 2nd Prize 1st Prize; M. Milson £15 £10 4th Prize; 3rd Prize: Pat Staveley £5 Ann Oates

BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your community hall which is used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have 112 players, the profits from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 for a personal number or numbers.

The SPRING WHIST DRIVE raised £88.70. It was a very pleasant and fun evening, with great whist and raffle prizes donated by players and friends. If you are interested, or would like to learn how to play please ring me on 01262 470556. You would be most welcome.

The March Coffee Morning was a staggering success. Thank you to all that attended. We raised £180.86 for our improvement funds. If you have any bric a brac or books for the stalls we would be very grateful.

<u>The Village Hall AGM</u> was held on Monday 18th March. The Committee members are; Mrs Kate Mercer, Mrs Carol Skelton, Mr David Woodcock, Mrs Gill Pike, Mr Robert Lindley, Mrs Tricia Townend. The accounts are available for perusal with any committee member.

The North Wolds Lions Bingo evening was a fun night and we thank the Muston Young Farmers for playing their part in assisting on the night.

Regular Events

Mondays 2pm - 3pm; EXTEND - Chair exercise to Music Class; £3.00 including Tea/coffee/biscuits afterwards; Information call Pat on 07732 804805. This is becoming popular so give it a try!!!!!!

Tuesday 7pm - Young Farmers

Wednesday Afternoon; INDOOR BOWLS; 2pm-4pm

APRIL 2019

Saturday 6th - Cycling UK event 9am -2pm Saturday 6th - Private Party

Saturday 13th - Coffee Morning; 10.00am -11.30pm. Bacon sandwiches/ biscuits/cakes/produce stall/book and bric a brac stall. Helpers always neededIII

Thursday 18th History Club

Sunday 28th Vintage Tractor Run on field opposite the Village Hall in aid of Yorkshire Air Ambulance

FUTURE DATES TO PUT IN YOUR DIARIES

Wednesday 1st May; History Club Visit; Sledmere

Thursday 2nd May: POLLING STATION

Tuesday 7th May: Parish Council Meeting

Saturday 11th May, Coffee Morning

Wednesday 15th May; BAD APPLE PRODUCTION OF "THE FROZEN

ZUMBA WILL BE BACK EARLY SPRING. PLEASE WATCH THIS SPACE FOR MORE DETAILS.

Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for business etc/ and weddings by negotiation

APRIL 2019 EDITION OF HUNMANBY GP PRACTICE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP NEWSLETTER

This month we start with some very unpopular news that as from the 1st April 2019 the Government has decided that prescription prices will increase from £8.80p. to £9-00p. per item. For patients who require two or more prescribed medications per month there is help available by obtaining a Prepayment Certificate to cover the cost of all your prescription items at 3 months for £29.10p and £104.00p for 12 months. The forms are available to collect from your Pharmacist. If you require tablets for headaches or pain such as paracetamol please buy them over the shop counter as they cost so much more for the Doctor to prescribe them for you.

Information regarding increased access to GP appointments has been announced. Eight surgeries in the Scarborough and Ryedale CCG area will soon be announcing their plans to offer appointments on Monday to Friday evenings and on Saturdays and Sundays. The Practices will open on a rota basis so you will be directed to where you can make an appointment. This is going to run as an 18 months pilot scheme for the time being – but it means a total of 69 hours extra consulting hours available per month.

The third edition of the PATIENTS VOICE the Newsletter produced by the P.P.G. will be ready for distribution in April with copies available at the Surgery and several local shops and at Post Office Stores in Burton Fleming.

If you have a question for the PPG or if you think we could help you in any way with information or phone numbers for help within the health service please do get in touch. Susan Wainwright 01262 470969